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  Moody’s reacts to post-tax reform capital return plans by 
Tech companies 

  

  
 

  

  
 

   
Moody’s sampled twenty large US technology companies that have increased capital returns 

due to the benefits of tax reform. In general, these increases have not materially weakened 

credit profiles.  

 Tax reform has set the framework for companies to support increased capital returns 

without raising incremental debt.  

o This has been particularly notable where the trend of debt issuance used to 

support capital returns was beginning to weaken a company’s credit position.  

 Eight out of the twenty technology companies announced dividends and incremental 

share buyback programs.  

o None of the companies’ ratings or outlooks have changed because their 

shareholder return plans are within the company’s existing credit 

parameters. 

o New share buyback authorizations among the twenty technology companies 

increased by a total of $153.5 billion, with Apple and Cisco accounting for 

$125 billion of this total.  

 Moody’s also believes:  

o Liquidity will remain strong despite higher capital returns, with cash balances 

of each company exceeding the aggregate of annual R&D, capex, and near 

term debt maturities.  

o M&A activity is not likely to change; tax reform will enable companies to 

deploy repatriated cash to fund acquisition opportunities as they present 

themselves.  

Key Takeaways 

 Despite an uptick in capital return programs by tech companies, Moody’s does not 

expect credit profiles to weaken, since these distributions will be largely funded 

through increased access to cash rather than debt issuance.  

 None of the top ten holders of offshore cash have issued debt year-to-date, 

supporting the notion that tax reform is reducing the debt-funding need for select 

companies. 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

     
   
 

Disclaimer: This material is not a product of the Research Departments of J.P. Morgan and is not a research report. 

Unless otherwise specifically stated, any views or opinions expressed herein are solely those of Corporate Finance 

Advisory, and may differ from the views and opinions expressed by J.P. Morgan's Research Departments or other 

departments or divisions of J.P. Morgan and its affiliates. Distribution, copy, reprints, and/or forwarding of these 

materials to non-investment banking clients of J.P. Morgan is not permitted unless specifically approved by 

J.P. Morgan. Information has been obtained from sources believed to be reliable but J.P. Morgan does not warrant 

its completeness or accuracy. In no event shall J.P. Morgan be liable for any decision made or action taken in 

reliance upon the information contained herein. This material is not intended as an offer or solicitation for the 

purchase or sale of any financial instrument, and is a "solicitation" only as that term is used within CFTC Rule 1.71 

and 23.605 promulgated under the U.S. Commodity Exchange Act. Questions regarding swap transactions or swap 

trading strategies should be directed to one of the Associated Persons of J.P. Morgan's Swap Dealers. 

JPMorgan Chase and its affiliates do not provide tax, legal or accounting advice. You should consult your own tax, 

legal and accounting advisors before engaging in any transaction. 
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